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Lastwood lLite

“CONNECTING HEARTS & HANDS”

Eastwood Baptist Church Newsletter September 2020

Planning is getting a bad rap these days.

Colleges plan to open and then send everyone home. Schools decide how to teach and then plans are scrapped.
Businesses plan to open and then close. Manufacturers who plan to make widgets, suddenly need to make PPE.
Couples plan a wedding, and then find their plans must be downsized.

| believe the words of that great philosopher and pop musician, Taylor Swift: “Just because you made a good plan,
doesn’t mean that’s what is going to happen.”

I love planning, but | never expect plans to work out the way | initially designed it. | carry a strip of paper in my
pocket every day with a plan. It never happens that way. Plans are meant to get you started. They give you a picture
of possibilities ahead. It is the balance between “walking by faith” (2 Corinthians 5:7) and “details” (Luke 14:28).

We're planning as a church for the fall. Our goals are reflected in the lives of the early Christians in Acts 2:42-47.

e  Worship “gathered in the temple courts”

e Connection/Community “had all things in common” “devoted themselves to...fellowship”
e Learning “devoted themselves to the Apostles’ teaching”

e  Ministry/Mission “gave those who had need”

We will be continuing our worship options. Electronic and print communication will continue, as well as
opportunities to meet on Zoom. We will cautiously move forward with groups meeting in church. The Philippians
project is one learning opportunity that everyone can do.

The King James Version of Proverbs 29:18 says that we perish without a vision. Our church is planning, but we know
the picture we have may need to be adjusted. We will move to another plan. All of us, together.

“Be not afraid of going slowly. Be afraid of standing still.”

COMING IN OCTOBER 10:30am WORSHIP BEGINS

e October 3 — Church Work Day
e October 14-17 — NYS American Baptist Biennial
e October — World Mission Offering

September 13th




A Generosity Project Reflection: Stewardship of the Pandemic

In April, the author Arundhati Roy wrote this:

“Whatever it is, coronavirus has made the mighty kneel and brought the world to a

halt like nothing else could. Our minds are still racing back and forth, longing for a return to “normality,” trying
to stitch our future to our past and refusing to acknowledge the rupture. But the rupture exists. And in the
midst of this terrible despair, it offers us a chance to rethink the doomsday machine we have built for
ourselves. Nothing could be worse than a return to normality.

Historically, pandemics have forced humans to break with the past and imagine their world anew. This one is
no different. It is a portal, a gateway between one world and the next. We can choose to walk through it,
dragging the carcasses of our prejudice and hatred, our avarice, our data banks and dead ideas, our dead
rivers and smoky skies behind us. Or we can walk through lightly, with little luggage, ready to imagine another
world. And ready to fight for it.”

Stewardship during the coronavirus pandemic has taken on a whole new perspective. Congregations are
taking this urgent moment to change—how they worship, connect, minister, and function financially.
Stewardship of the pandemic means learning how to adapt and how to be generous in new, relevant, and
critical ways. Which means more than just worshiping online or utilizing e-giving technology. These are
important innovations for us to grasp, yes, but there is so much more going on that congregations need to
tend to.

So as | live with Roy’s words, | wonder how can we as congregations navigate this rupture in history and make
our way through the portal to a new, vibrant future? It goes beyond seeing this time as a momentary glitch
until we can return to “normal.” It requires our ability to use this minimal time to assess where we have been
and radically envision where we are going in order to take advantage of the opportunities of this moment in
history to change what needs to be changed in order to thrive in the future. Here are a few questions to stir
our imaginations:
What is the “meaningful work” we are discovering in this time of pandemic?
How successfully are we engaging it and Sharing the Story?
What is being asked of us as people of faith during this rupture in history?
What innovative mission and ministry are being inspired by events happening in our country?
What do we need to leave behind in order to navigate the portal to a more vital, vibrant future in our
churches, communities, and country?
How can we nurture the imagination of our congregations, pastors, and church leaders to create this
new future?

These are times none of us have ever navigated, which means there is no map. No expert. No clear path.
Stewardship of this point in history is an endeavor that requires our generosity, our investment in creativity
and community, and our willingness to follow the winds of the Spirit into a future of God’s imagining. But
know this, as | have been saying throughout these months, though we may be apart, you are never alone. We
can make our way together.

Rev. Stacy Emerson is the senior pastor of the First Baptist Church in West Hartford, CT and the Stewardship
Consultant for ABCUSA.



The Philippians
Project

Begins September 13th

We may not be able to be together in the sanctuary, but we can join together in a Fall Challenge. Together, we
will be reading and studying the Book of Philippians, one chapter a week.

September 13 — The Philippians Project will be introduced

September 14 - Begin Reading Chapter 1 — Work on the project tasks throughout the week.
September 20 — Worship in the sanctuary and online will cover Chapter 1

September 21 — Begin Reading Chapter 2 - Work on the project tasks throughout the week.
September 27 - Worship in the sanctuary and online will cover Chapter 2

September 28 - Begin Reading Chapter 3 - Work on the project tasks throughout the week.
October 4 - Worship in the sanctuary and online will cover Chapter 3

October 5 - Begin Reading Chapter 4 - Work on the project tasks throughout the week.
October 11 - Worship in the sanctuary and online will conclude with Chapter 4

The Philippians Project Tasks

MEMORY VERSE — Each Sunday we will begin memorizing a verse from the chapter

MISSION VERSE — Each Sunday we will identify some chapter verses you could send to someone

Daily Bible Study Methods

Each day you can apply a different Bible Study practice to the chapter.

Mondays — Read through the chapter. Practice the Memory Verse. Prepare a Mission Verse.

Tuesdays — Read through the chapter. Underline or Circle the Key Words.

Wednesdays - Read through the chapter. Identify the words that seem to be God’s word for you. You might

IIIII

read the chapter and put your name in place of some of the “I”s and “You”s
Thursday — Read the chapter. What parts seem odd or mysterious or surprising about the chapter?
Friday - Read through the chapter. What actions could you take in light of this chapter?

COME JOIN OUR

WEDNESDAY ZOOM BIBLE STUDIES



SUNDAY SCHOOL HOUR - 9:30am beginning September 13"

CHILDREN will have in-person classes. The ADULT class is planning a panel
9:30 hour — Videos discussion on the book, “Confronting

Christianity” using a combination of
10:30 hour — “God’s Creation is Good”

videos and learning activities social distancing and social media.

TRANSITIONS

Elise is moving to the University at Buffalo North Campus August 24. She starts her classes on 8/31. Her
chemistry lab and engineering class are in person but her other classes are either "real time" online at a
specific scheduled time or TBD ( she can watch and complete assignments when she wants). She is planning on
majoring in biomedical engineering so lots of math and science classes ahead. She'll also have weekly small
group study sessions. She's participated in a variety of orientation programs via Zoom this summer.

Emily is heading soon to St. Lawrence.

Cheyenne moved into the dorms at Cazenovia College last week to help around campus. Several students are
moving in who are quarantining before classes begins. Right now one class is online, the rest will be in
person.

Lydia is returning August 21st and most of her classes are online, although 2 of them are meeting in person
every other week. She writes: "Our semester is scheduled to run until thanksgiving without any breaks, and
after that we will have finals online. That’s the plan as of now, although as we found out last semester, things
could change pretty quickly!! "

In Sanctuary Option — Since the beginning of July we have been holding worship in the sanctuary. The
Ebenezer Karen Baptist Church is meeting in the afternoons. Online services are continuing. On September
13" we begin our fall schedule with 10:30am services

New Baptismal Mural is in the final stages. We will be ordering it soon.

Eastwood Baptist Finances — as reported to the Deacons on August 11, 2020

End of July Checking Account Balance $ 24,200
End of June Checking Account Balance $31,100




FALL LAY STUDY COURSES

Two lay study courses have been scheduled for this coming Fall: Ministry to Individuals (starting September 9)
and Christian Ethics (starting September 21). Both will be given online only. You can find more information,
including how to register, at http://www.abc-nys.org/Is-courses.html Note: Since originally announced, there's
been a change in one of the textbooks for the Ministry to Individuals course.

VOTING INFORMATION - First is Registration

®
There is a lot of information being distributed right now related to fears about Reglster
our upcoming election. Believe it or not, once again living in NYS gives us an
*xk O *k*

First, before worrying if your vote will count, you need to register if you have not done so already. Here are
your options:

advantage regarding registration, voting by mail or absentee voting, and voting
booth voting. | will try and pass on some information each Monday. If you want
all the information at once, check out the Onondaga Election Board

website: http://www.ongov.net/elections/index.html

QUALIFICATIONS TO VOTE: The qualifications for voting in New York State are as follows:

® Be a U. S. citizen

* Be 18 years old by the end of this year.

e Live at your present address at least 30 days before an election

* Not be in prison or on parole for a felony conviction unless parole pardoned or restored rights of citizenship
* Not claim the right to vote elsewhere

HOW TO REGISTER - Download a PDF copy and submit it at the Board of Elections Office or by mail. You may
also register online at the MYDMV website. www.dmv.ny.gov

Voter Registration forms are available from:

e U.S. Post Offices
e Public Libraries
e Village/Town Clerk Offices

To receive registration forms by mail, you can call the Board of Elections Office at (315) 435-8683 to request a
voter application.

DO | HAVE TO REGISTER EVERY YEAR?

No. Once you register in a county, you will remain registered at that address. Name, address or party
enrollment changes can be made by submitting a new registration application. If you move outside of the
county, you need to re-register in your new county.

WANT TO MAKE SURE YOU ARE REGISTERED? To check your voter registration in New York State or other
guestions call 315-435-VOTE


http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001N2Ye3_Lhp9QYwBCQAffbP3rSLrffSxR-wteX-X3JmXZyJCIWD34RexAa-O-OXBy2W25KkWuqOrYA9IrwcJ4IxcKFDPvhQngNqU5UzLzb5hAJNZfscMvzgjXFfqnL_QMMPqs3LTHeqT1NTtqPtAQ1iIe3lAGkSujDr6ah3plJZ2HWl6invR2PLm1k9HAR2g5g&c=0BIaRs4UsEXvpO2PXoL6ikLAH3Ub7MjpsDBKrdYb-UxTYZszrs6HCw==&ch=TdXAcC3JSpJFWV8XIHdGSeEdyHzJ2sk-fTCnh9PI7-vhpL_Ch1cNEQ==
http://www.ongov.net/elections/index.html
http://dmv.ny.gov/
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Dear Eastwood Baptist Church Choir and friends:

What a year it has been so far! | can't say | ever
imagined my worlds of music and public health
combining in such an impactful way as it has this
year! Certainly it has been a year to remember.

As the summer draws to an end, you may be
wondering about plans for the music ministry this
fall.  am a firm believer in science, and | believe as
a church we are not demonstrating true Christ-like
love for one another if we risk contributing to the
spread of the pandemic in favor of normalcy.

I've done some research on mechanisms of disease
transmission (and | wouldn't be a proper nerd if |
didn't include these articles for you). The first is an
article by the CDC; the second is from the
Wisconsin Council of Churches. These articles, in
combination with consultations with Pastor Paul,
have led me to the decision that the choir should
not resume this fall.

This is really sad news for a lot of reasons. The
choir does so much to augment and add to the
worship experience, and | believe each of us who
contribute our voices to the larger collective find a
lot of meaning and fulfillment in it.

What can we do instead? This year, | will be
looking for volunteers to perform 1-2 pieces per
service in place of the choir. | will accompany the
performers on the piano or organ if desired, and
this opportunity will be broadly available to any
and all who are interested. Please share this
opportunity with anyone you know who may be
interested, and have them contact me by email,
phone, or text and | will coordinate the details. |
wish you all a safe and healthy fall, and look
forward to the time when our solos can become
beautiful harmonies once again.

Sincerely, Carley

Birthdays & Anniversaries

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to those celebrating in

September

1 Doris Stoddard

3 Betty Foland

4 Kathleen Hammond

5 Marilyn Stedman
Edward Demello

6 Emma McNamara
Lenore Sealy
Ray Vinette

13 Karen Nauschuetz

17 Elaine Mitchell

18 Iris Logan

21 Monty Stone

24 Craig Foland

27 Michael Ural

28 Robert Foland
Jackie Gaffield

29 Cheyenne Dunn

30 Mary Beth Kolozsvary
Shirley Mott
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HAPPY ANNIVERSARY to those celebrating

7 Amy and Dennis O’Rourke
10 Revs. Suzi and Jim Harriff
11 Bill and Brenda Mertz

15 Amy and Bob Brisson

19 Charles and Dale Sargent
27 Iris & Andre Logan

28 Gayle and Ray Vinette




